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Our Mission:
To foster understanding between Japanese and Americans by providing
an opportunity to learn about Japan, it’s people, language and culture.
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May Luncheon

Sun. May 15t from 12:30PM at Yamagata Kaikan (SometyCenter)
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In May, we will celebrate Tango no Sekku ( B o Ypayph Our
program will include activities such as kite flying (bring your
own Kkites if you can), stilt walking, wanage and sukui and
making koinobori. We 6diné on Texas barbecue made by our
members Sam Sumner and Elishia Flowers. We 6dlsb have
coleslaw, potato salad and e v e r y ofav@ii@,s mochi ice %
cream. $12 for adults, $8.00 for children 8-12, free for children
7 and under.

RSVP by Tuesday May 10". Please let us know your name
and the number in your group so that we will have enough
food. RSVP to inquiries@fwjs.org or call Harvey Yamagata at
817-737-9166 or email harvey.yamagata@sbcglobal.net.

June Luncheon

Sunday, June ¥2- From 12:30PM at Yamagat&aikan g'-""

JAPANESE (uiw) SONG CONTEST | 750/

3

Hiyashi Chuka Soba

In June, we are going to try something differentd a Japanese song contest. We 6 |
play various songs and prizes will be given to those who first identify the song.
Since we want everyone to have a chance to win, we will throw in American songs
as well. We @Galsd enjoy dining on hiyashi chuka soba which will be especially tasty
as the weather will be much warmer then. $12 for adults, $8.00 for children 8-12,
free for children 7 and under.

RSVP by Wednesday June 8. Please let us know your name and the number in

your group so that we will have enough food. RSVP to inquiries@fwjs.org or call
Harvey Yamagata at 817-737-9166 or email harvey.yamagata@sbcaglobal.net.
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Spring Japanese Garden Festival
Thank You Volunteers!

Thank you to our program leaders: Origami - Irene Koscal; Calligraphy i Wes
Noles; Japanese Games i Elishia Flowers; Kimono Dress-up i Kumiko Porter
and Haruko Herness; Japanese Dance i Haruko Herness; Kamishibai-
William Winston; Tea Ceremony i Asako Cosby; Dondoko Taiko Drummers 1
Asako Cosby and David Bakutis

Dondoko Taiko
Drummers

Aaron Bakutis

BJ Bakutis

David Bakutis
Cassie Southerland
Cori Hallock
Anthony Pryor

Rick Cruz

Sophia Hill

Japanese Games
Kaitlin Jones
Elishia Flowers
Tyon Patterson
Mei Moore
Emma Renfro
Dan Emmert
James Daniel
Ryan Sublet
Eric Jiang
Emma Renfro
Chyna Rogan

Japanese Dance
Haruko Harness
Chiga Oi

Maki Farias
Teruko Greene
Eri Golden

Kamishibai
William Winston
Bernabe
Martinez

Lisa Meyer

Eric Jiang

Lisa Meyer

Eric Jiang
Emma Renfro
Chyna Rogan

Tea Ceremony
Kimiko Wilderman
Akiko Templeton
Mizuho Helmar
Miwako Ichikawa
Kunie Brown

Yuzi Takamatsu

Origami
Matsue Koscal
Irene Koscal
Natalia Vega
Yoko Cotton
Stephanie
Gonzales
Amy Philavong
Alisha Sharp
James Daniel
Jose Gasca

Calligraphy
Wesley Noles
Atsuko
Kawakami
Funmi Solano
Harumi Sharp
Keiko Couch
Mikako Daniel
Dan Emmert

Kimono Dress Up
Kumiko Porter
Ritsuko Rollison
Andrew Rollison
Max Rollison
Kanako Narita
Tommio Porter
Ritsuko Gwillim
Naoko Bray
Asami Rossel
Sakura Noritsune
Keiko Burge
Ayako Small
Yoshiko Hall
Chinatsu Lewis
Kaoru Yoshida
Kyle Narita

Society Info Table
Bernabe Martinez
Marica King

Julie King

| apologize in advance if | accidentally omitted any volunteers. Harvey
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SOCIETY NEWS - RECENT EVENTS

March Luncheon

Over fifty-five members and friends joined to celebrate
Hinamatsuri (Girls Day) at our luncheon. Mikako Daniel
explained the story of Hina dolls and many had an
opportunity to wear a kimono. Haruko Herness was able to
assist everyone who wanted to dress up in a kimono during
the luncheon. What a fun way to celebrate Hinamatsuri.

Japanese Garden Spring Festival =
The Spring Festival was a record breaking success. Over 8,000 people visited the
Fort Worth Japanese Gardens to see the garden and many demonstrations of
Japanese culture. This number was more than 3,000 visitors over any previous festival
weekend. About 75 members and friends volunteer to make this such a success.
Thank you!

Fort Worth Japanese Society awarded Bridges-to-Friendship Award

Our society was honored by the
Japan-America Society of Dallas
[Fort Worth for 30 years of bringing
Japanese culture to our American
community. The Ambassador of
Japan to the U.S. from 2008 to
2012, Ichiro Fujisaki was honored
with the Sun & Star Legacy Award
at this event. The ceremony, held
Harvey Yamagata, Pres. FWJS, Sean Donohue, CEO DFw at the Westin Galleria Hotel in
Into6l Airport, Elaine BrownDalas, wase sattendiédS bly W450A

Fujisaki, Governor of Aichi Pref. Hon. Hideaki Ohmura, and people, including about thirty from
Consul General Hon. Tetsuro Amano. our society.

Garage Sale

In our first garage sale in a few years, our final tally will be $333.24 in sales plus $40 in
donations. Since there is no cost to the society, this amount is helpful in meeting our
monthly expenses. Thanks to Irene Koscal setting this up and thank to all who helped
by donating items, helping to sell, and of course, buying items at the sale.

Tarrant County College (TCC)
On Tuesday May 3, TCC held their Asian American & Pacific Islander Heritage
Celebration. Thanks to Asako Cosby, Nobuko Foshee, Mitsue Crow and Maki Farias

for demonstrating calligraphy and origami for the students at this event.

-4 -
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SOCIETY NEWS 1 continued

UPCOMING EVENTS

Shinbokukai (Dinner Get-Together) Thursday, May 26t from 6:00PM

We will have had several enjoyable Sh i n b o kandkoarinéxtsone will be at Edohana Sushi
located at 2704 South Hulen (this is not Edohana Hibachi Sushi off of SW Loop (820). About
15 attend these dinners so it is a great chance to get to know each other. Everyone chooses
and pays for their meal. RSVP by Monday, May 239, Please let us know your name and the
number in your group so that we can let Edohana know. RSVP to inquiries@fwis.org or call
Harvey Yamagata at 817-737-9166 or email harvey.yamagata@sbcglobal.net.

May Luncheon i_Sunday, May 15™ from 12:30PM at Yamagata Kaikan

In May, we will celebrate Tango no Sekku ( B o Ya&y)d Our program will include activities such
as kite flying (bring your own kites if you can), stilt walking, wanage and sukui. We &diné on
Texas barbecue made by our members Sam Sumner and Elishia Flowers. We 6dlsb have
coleslaw, potato salad and e v e r y davceité, anochi ice cream. $12 for adults, $8.00 for
children 8-12, free for children 7 and under.

RSVP by Tuesday May 10™. Please let us know your name and the number in your group so
that we will have enough food. RSVP to inquiries@fwjs.org or call Harvey Yamagata at 817-
737-9166 or email harvey.yamagata@sbcglobal.net.

June Luncheon i Sunday, June 12" from 12:30PM at Yamagata Kaikan

In June, we are going to try something differentd a Japanese song contest. We Oplay various
songs and prizes will be given to those who first identify the song. Since we want everyone to
have a chance to win, we will throw in American songs as well. We 64dlsd enjoy dining on
hiyashi chuka soba which will be especially tasty as the weather will be much warmer then.
$12 for adults, $8.00 for children 8-12, free for children 7 and under.

RSVP by Wednesday June 8. Please let us know your name and the number in your group
so that we will have enough food. RSVP to inquiries@fwijs.org or call Harvey Yamagata at
817-737-9166 or email harvey.yamagata@sbcglobal.net.

In Memorium

Nob Tringham passed away on April 25, 2016 in Alamosa, Colorado. She was a long time
member of the society and served on our board with her husband, Peter, for many years.
Peter had preceded her in death. Her family has said that they will have a memorial service in
Fort Worth in the next few months.

Keiko O 6 B r passed away on Wednesday, April 13, 2016. Keiko was born in Tokyo, Japan
and married her husband John in 1958, who preceded her in death. They had been married
over 52 years.

Makiko Lackey passed away Sunday March 27, 2016. She was a great supporter of the
FWJS, always helping us to acquire for our annual bazaar the use of the Japanese Palace
Restaurant, where she was the manager.
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Edohana Sushi
(2704 South Hulen St. Fort Worth, TX76109) SW Loop 820 Edohana

BBQ

inquiries@fwijs.org or call Harvey Yamagata at 817-737-9166 or email
harvey.yamagata@sbcglobal.net.

09

inquiries@fwijs.org or call Harvey Yamagata at 817-737-9166 or email
harvey.yamagata@sbcglobal.net.
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Scenes from March and April

ey

@

Our Society is Honored
with the Bridges-to-
Friendship Award

At our Hinamatsuri luncheon, many came in their kimonos, and many were able to participate in
kimono dress-up.




Weekly or Bi-Weekly Society Actlvmes

Dondoko Taiko (Drum Group)
This group performs at many metroplex festivals and
special events. Practice every Sunday 6:00 to 8:30 PM.
Contact: Asako Coshy 817-737-6581

Kurumi Ningyo
This group makes Japanese crafts and meets from 10:00am to
2:00pm every other Wednesday. Contact: Nobuko Foshee

Classical Japanese Dance
This is a relatively small group meeting at the Society every Monday
morning from 11:00am to 1:00pm. The instructor is Mrs. Keio
Miyamoto, an accredited master of Fujima School. If anyone is
interested in Japanese dances, please come and join us. The group
enjoys dancing with other Fort Worthians at the spring and autumn
Japanese Festival. Contact: Teruko Green Cell: 817-723-3213

- -

- ‘b&

BN Japanese Language Class

I Ao -2 Adult classes Mondays 6:00-7:30pm. (There may be other evenings,
| depending on class size.) Ch i | d classesiMondays 4:45-5:30pm
(must be over 3 years old). Very reasonable tuition. Visit our website

More Scenes
from our
Hinamatsuri
Luncheon. Left:
Mikako Daniel

tells the story of
% Hinamatsuri
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Join the Fort Worth Japanese Saogi@tyis.org Tel: 817-294-5004

The best way to contact us is via email to inquiries@fwjs.com

MEMBERSHIP FORM for 2016 Date
Name Born/Raised

City/State/Country
Name Born/Raised

City/State/Country

Current Address: No. & Street

City, State, Zip
Tel. No. Home Mobil

Email

I would like to receive my newsletter by (check one): D Mail D eMalil

I would like to be notified of coming events by (check one): D Telephone D eMail

If you will let us know what activities are of interest to you, such as Japanese Dance, volunteer at our the
Fall and Spring Japanese Garden Festival, etc., let us know. Also, if you wish, let us know your age range
and we will let you know what activities might be of interest to you. Your comments:

Please mark (x) in front of the classification you are joining.
____ Family Membership $40.00 annually
_____Single Membership $30.00 annually
____Associate Membership (Students) $20.00 annually

Make check payable to Fort Worth Japanese Society.
Mail to: Fort Worth Japanese Society

c/o Harvey Yamagata

4220 Ridgehaven Road

Fort Worth, TX 76116

Optional: Membership dues do not cover all expenses such as maintaining our building which
facilitates all our activities. These expenses are augmented by donations and fund raising events.
If you wish to make a donation at this time, please mark (X) in front of the level of donation.

____Maple $10.00 - $49.99
___ Ginko $50.00 - $99.99
___ Sakura $100 and over.

Donations will be recognized in our newsletter. The Fort Worth Japanese Society is a not-for-profit
organization and contributions are tax deductible.
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Local Business Supporters
Arigato Gozaimasu

Japanese Palace

Plan your Holiday Parties and Special Events
with Us.

Gift Certificates Available
817-244-0144

8445 Camp Bowie West Boulevard
Fort Worth, Texas 76116

Genjikai Karate

Japanese Style Karate
Makio Nishida
5801 Curzon Ave, Fort Worth, TX
817-731-6050

»%

X sm %m LI

Kazy’s Gourmet

Sushi Supplies Wholesale and Retail

info@kazysdallas.com

9256 Markville Drive, Dallas, TX 75243
972-235-4831

HANASHO

Yujil Suzuki
2938 N. Beltline Road
Irving, TX 75062
Tel: 972-258-0250
Fax: 972-257-1243
www.hanasho.com

\Weatherford Gardens,

Japanese Gardens and
Lanmdscaping

2106 Fort Worth Hwy,
Weatherford, TX 760 6

Bil7-594-6055

nc.

5121 Pershing Ave Fort Worth, TX 76107
(817) 737-8568

Natsuko E Piano Studio
3209 Lawndale .
Fort Worth, TX 7
Tel. (818) 48113

Piano lessons for all ages and levels.

Would you like to advertise
in our Newsletter?

Contact Harvey Yamagata at

harvey.yamagata@sbcglobal.net

Over 10 years of teaching experience




Fort Worth Japanese Society
3608 Park Lake
Fort Worth, TX 76133

Shinbokukai (Dinner Get-Together) Thursday, May 26t from 6:00PM

Our next dinner will be at Edohana Sushi located at 2704 South Hulen. Everyone chooses and pays for
their meal. RSVP by Monday, May 234, Please let us know your name and the number in your group
so that we can let Edohana know. RSVP to inquiries@fwjs.org or call Harvey Yamagata at 817-737-
9166 or email harvey.yamagata@sbcglobal.net.

May Luncheon ¢ Sunday, May 15t from 12:30PM at Yamagata Kaikan

We will celebrate Tango no Sekku (Boys{Day). Our program includes kite flying, stilt walking, wanage,
sukui and koinobori making. Wedl dine on Texas barbecue made by our members Sam Sumner and
Elishia Flowers. Wedl also have coleslaw, potato salad and mochi ice cream. $12 for adults, $8.00 for
children 8-12, free for children 7 and under.

RSVP by Tuesday May 10t to inquiries@fwjs.org or call Harvey Yamagata at 817-737-9166 or email
harvey.yamagata@sbcglobal.net.

June Luncheon ¢ Sunday, June 12! from 12:30PM at Yamagata Kaikan

We o6hhave afi Na rthat T u n eontest using well known Japanese and American songs and prizes for
winners. Food will be hiyashi chuka soba .$12 for adults, $8.00 for children 8-12, free for children 7 and
under.

RSVP by Wednesday June 8t to inquiries@fwjs.org or call Harvey Yamagata at 817-737-9166 or
email harvey.yamagata@sbcglobal.net.

Fort Worth Japanese Society 3608 Park Lake Drive
Tel: 817-294-5004 www.fwjs.org Fort Worth, TX 76133
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